Annual General Meeting of The Taborers Society

Held on Sunday 1st October 2017 in Stony Stratford
The meeting began at 9.05a.m.

Present

Andy Richards, Clive Du’Mont, Terry Carter, Rebecca Parris, Bob Tyson, Gez Pegram, Ollie Simons, Donald Reid, Karen Ellis, Bill Tuck, Barry Lloyd, Tony Pearson, Chuck Wilcox, Allan Swales, Fiz Markham, Mary-Jo Searle, Terry Mann, Brad Chick, Mark Archer, Rob Guest, Gillian Guest
Apologies

Chris Walker, David and Sheila Wright, Atsufumi Ujiie
Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting were accepted as a true and correct record.  (Bill/Clive)
Matters Arising

Dixon pipes.  It was felt that there would be no advantage in stocking Dixon pipes rather than Generation pipes.  Dixon pipes are twice the price but offer nothing better for the beginner.
The winter weekend in York was most enjoyable, with the various venues for playing being much appreciated. The meeting expressed thanks to Gez who organised it.  
Treasurer’s Report

Rob presented the accounts for the year ending 31st March 2017
Accepted (Bill/Andy)
Rob then proposed the following amendment to the constitution:  Add “The Society is a not for profit organisation.  Any income and property of the group shall be applied solely towards promoting the objects and aims of the group. The division of profits or assets among group members is prohibited.”   Amend the section on membership fees to reflect the actual procedures.
He explained that this is how TTS works anyway, but adding this clause to our constitution would affect our membership category in Making Music and give us cheaper insurance.
Proposed Rob, seconded Gez.  Carried unanimously.

The meeting expressed thanks to Rob for his work as treasurer.

Chairman’s Report

Andy was delighted with the good numbers of members who have come to this festival.  He reported that in his first year as chairman he has very much appreciated the support of members, especially Fiz, Helen, Clive, Steve, Rob and Gillian.  A highlight of the year was the northern gathering in York which was both enjoyable and inspiring.  Looking ahead we are planning to run a beginners’ day at NYFTE in February in Chippenham.  Ollie and Gillian have agreed to help.  The idea is for all the young people to have a go, then for the most enthusiastic/promising to have more coaching, hoping thereby to encourage young people to take up the pipe and tabor.  Preliminary discussions have taken place about IPATF 2018  
Election of Officers

The present officers were willing to continue to serve, and were elected en bloc: (Clive/Terry C)
Chair – Andy Richards
Treasurer – Rob Guest 

Secretary – Gillian Guest 

Director of Symposium – Bill Tuck 

Archivist – Rebecca Parris 
The post of Digital Archivist is still vacant and some discussion of what it entailed ensued.  It should be a record of videos, symposium addresses and PowerPoints.  It needs to be searchable, accessible and copyrighted, but would also have to be private.  If it were public, permission would have to be obtained from everyone in each photo or video.  Terry C has been getting music files, midis and MP3s uploaded to the website.
The business of the AGM being completed, the meeting closed at 9.45a.m. and was immediately followed by a general meeting of TTS

General Meeting

Present – personnel as above.  
Future Festivals
In 2018 the York Mystery Plays will be held on two weekends in September.  The first weekend will clash with Heritage Open Days and Mediaeval Music in the Dales, so Andy proposed that IPATF be held in York on YMP second weekend, 16th September (Andy/Bill) agreed.  The plays take place on the Sunday, so we shall hold the symposium on the Friday and AGM on the Saturday.  This will give time to practise the music.  It was agreed that no specially invited guests would be needed on this occasion.  Dress for leading the carts will be mediaeval, but total authenticity is not demanded. It was pointed out that TTS is the only group which plays music of the same era as the plays.  Fiz volunteered to coordinate the music choices, and asked that members send her suggestions for mediaeval pieces in addition to those we already have.
2019 will be the 20th anniversary of the festivals, and ideas were sought for a special festival.  It was decided to hold another composition competition with the same format as 2016. Members were all requested to suggest venues and events for 2019 to Andy.
A Winter Meet
As the 2018 IPATF will be held in York, it was suggested that the winter meet might be held in the south.  A place is yet to be decided, but Bill will investigate holding one in London.
Competition for a New Tune
Clive was congratulated on winning the 2016 competition, and was presented with a handsome certificate.
Promotion

With Ollie’s agreement, he was proposed (Andy/Terry C) as Youth Liaison Officer.  He pointed out that the Facebook page is a closed page, and said having an open page as well would enable non-members to learn of the existence of p&t and the group.  He will investigate the procedure.
Morris Liaison
Clive reported on his progress in liaising with Morris organisations.  In trying to compile a list of Morris taborers he has sent many emails and has had a number of replies.  This is still a work in progress.  Clive expressed his thanks to members who have helped him to contact players.
Any Other Business

Bert Cleaver and Mike Chandler.  It was proposed (Andy/Gez) that TTS honour these 2 Morris taborers in some way for their contribution to P&T in England.  This was agreed by the meeting, but the form of the honour was left open.  Clive volunteered to sound the two men on their feelings about this.

Saturday Evening Concert

Gez said that the formal nature of the concert discouraged some less experienced members from volunteering to perform.  He asked that TTS should also hold a less formal event, e.g. a play-around, so that less confident players might feel more comfortable. This was thought to be a very good idea.
Rush-Bearing in Littleborough

Chris invited TTS members to attend this event, which takes place every July.  There is Morris, clog dancing, folk sessions and junior events.  Camping is available.  He will circulate dates etc in due course.
Recording Facility

Terry C suggested that some recording at IPATF would be a good idea.  It would necessitate a separate room, quiet enough not to be disturbed by other events.

Whitby Folk Festival

This festival is growing in size and is ripe for a beginners’ workshop.
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 10.30a.m.

